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Thanks 
For good 
services.  

 
For our team. 

 
For new children. 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  Mr. Natsuyama. 
 
 

Petition 
In Kobe  

20. Candle light 
Service 

 
22. Christmas 

Service 
 

Sanda 
24. Christmas 

Service 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Mission is Worship 
Worship is the most important part of our 
ministry. In October, we worshipped 
Jesus in a special service with guest 
musician, Mrs. Mori Yuriko (picture left). 
In November, we joined about 800 
missionaries at a special worship event 
and conference near Mt Fuji.  

 
Mission is Proclamation 

The Gospel presentation is the most 
important part of any program we offer at 
our church. We remind our guest 
speakers, our dedicated staff and 
ourselves, that Jesus must be preached as 
the Savior of the world (1 John 4:14). In 
Him, alone, we have the forgiveness of 
our sins. We shall never hesitate to preach 
the risen Christ to all who attend our 
various programs. Japan needs to hear 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ!  
 

Mission is Team Work 
We are blessed with faithful church 
members who love Jesus. Recently, a new 
woman has joined us with a desire to know 
Jesus more. We are also privileged to 
welcome Malena as our latest short-
termer who will remain with us until the 
summer, 2025. Sayuri, another short 
termer, will stay until the end of this year.  
We thank Marianne for coordinating these 
short-term placements! 
 
We are grateful for a number of Japanese 
ministers from our synod who help Andy 
proclaim Christ and provide leadership in 
the Sanda Church especially during this 
Christmas season, as Andy still needs to 
work alongside Shoko. Please pray for 
Shoko and her leadership in Kobe. 

 
 
 

 
Mission is Harvest Time 

The outpouring of blessings was seen in our 
recent Christmas programs. 108 children and 
22 parents from our neighborhood joined us 
on Dec. 6th! Knowing how difficult it is to 
reach one person; this miracle becomes even 
more remarkable. It is all by the Lord’s grace!  

 
Six women attended the English Christmas 
Party.  Our youth group’s Christmas event  
was held thereafter (see pictures page 2). A 
few days later, we celebrated Christ in our 
cell group with several non-Christians 
attending. A true highlight was also the visit 
from a kindergarten class with 21 children, all 
4 years of age. The principle and her staff 
allowed us to worship Jesus and to explain 
the birth of Christ to the children.  

 
à We are now looking toward our next two 
main events on December 20th and 22nd.   
 

Blessings in disguise 
Our dog, Joy, is doing much better after his 
surgery. Also, our 27-year-old car needed a 
big fix. After much prayer and consultation, 
we decided to keep this car and repair the 
radiator. Thank you for your prayers. 

 
All streets in the valley in front our church 
have now been opened. With a new cross 
standing tall toward the main street and with 
many lights shining down from our roof, we 
wish more people would notice us, as they 
use these streets to get to the train station. 
New houses are under construction with the 
first neighbors moving in soon! 
 
à 2024 was a good year with many 
highlights, a rich harvest in all seasons, and a 
new enthusiasm among all members. Thank 
you very much for your prayers and support.  
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Christmas Kids Party 
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